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SHARING DAY - REPORT 2018-2019 

DEPARTMENT OF COMPUTER SCIENCE (SHIFT -II) 

Report on IELC Mans School for Mentally-Illed Children 

Students of the Department of Computer Science (Shift-II), Sacred Heart College 

(Autonomous), Tirupattur visited the Rev.Dr.Martin Luther Memorial Hostel, IELC Mans 

School for Mentally-Illed Children, Bargur  on 16-12-2018. Totally 08 alumni volunteers 

and 50 Student volunteers from III-B.Sc, Six students from II-B.Sc and Sive students 

from I-B.Sc altogether 70 volunteers had visited the place. The students were accompanied 

by Prof.S.Mohanraj, the Coordinator   and by Prof.M.Sarlinraj, Prof.P.Karthik. 

 

The team reached the KarunaiIllamaround 2.30pm.  A quality time was spent with 

mentally illed children and orphan students. Students sat with them and chatted with them in 

order to make them to forget their sorrow of not having their loved ones around them at least 

for time being. The children entertained us by singing songs and performing dance. Snacks 

were distributed and we thanked them for the opportunity to visit them.  

 

The students greeted the children with enthusiasm. They interacted with them and 

distributed snacks to them. The Santa Claus danced and made the children very happy by 

cutting and distributing the cake. On this occasion, students and staff donated things worth 

of Rs.24789 like LED Bulb, Grocery Items and Cosmetics. Totally Rs.24789 was spent to 

buy all the things. Out of Rs.24789, Rs.7,289 is taken from dump box of the department 

which is collected from present students on every Friday evening. Rs.2000 was sponsored 

by staff members and Rs.15,500 was sponsored by the department  alumni. Finally, we 

started to our college at 5.00pm from the place.  

It was very satisfying experience for the students as they could bring smiles on children face 

for a little period. This helped the students to realize that one must contribute and 

understand the social responsibilities towards society.  The department is really pleased with 

the contribution of passed out students to this act of charity.  
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DEPARTMENT OF COMPUTER SCIENCE 

Expenses on IELC Mans School for Mentally-Illed Children on 16-12-2018 

INCOME EXPENDITURE 

Dump Box collection 

amount 
7,289 Cake & Puffs                                        

 

 3,500 

 

Alumni Contributions 
 

15,500 

Rice, Oil, Chili powder, soap, Paste, Brush 

and other Grocery Items 
 

15,270 

 

Staff Members 
 

2,000 

Auto Charges                                     -     150 

Santa Things                                      -     350 

 

   500 

Driver Beta & Diesel                         1,000 

 Inner Wears (Panties)                       4,500 

TOTAL 24,789 TOTAL  24,789 
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DEPARTMENT OF ENGLISH 

ISR Reports/Sharing Day 

Sharing Day Report 

 Celebarations become meaningful when we give our time, love and concern to others. 

 Thus, the sharing day being organised on 15th December by Sacred heart college. 

 It was a new initiative to bring change among the students. 

 We the department students of 3rd BA English, has spent the sharing day with children of 

Kathiramangalam Middle School. 

 15.12.2017 Morning at 10am we have gathered in college. We have reached 

Kathiramangalam Middle School at 11am. 

 Since they have only 80 students, they have arranged sitting for all the students. The School 

Head master and 2 of the staff members were welcomed us in a plesent way. As for the plan, 

programs were taken place. 

The following programs were executed. 

1. Introduction of Sharing day 

2. Singing (Boys & School Students) 

3. Skit (Boys & Girls) 

4. Dance  

5. Games  

6. Prize Distributuion 

7. Santacluse programe 

8. Sweet and Note book distribution 

9. Vote of Thanks  

 

As for the plan and expectations, the day and all the programs went on well. 

The School Headmaster and the staffs were thanked the college mangement & Department 

HOD for the sharing day. 

They wished, the good move should be continued in the following years with same interest 

and dedication. 
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It is commendable to note that the III year students pooled together some money and helped three of 

their own friends (Mr. Manikandan, Mr. Praveen kumar, and Ms. Revathi) financially with the sum 

of 7000 rupees each for emergency medical purposes.English department students contributed 100 

rupees each for the Ockhi and Gaja cyclone relief fund.I MA English students went to an old age 

home in Vaniyambadi and spent Christmas with them by sharing new dresses and sweets. 
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DEPARTMENT OF MSW 

 GAJA CYCLONE RELIEF 

Sacred Heart College ( Autonomous), 

Tirupattur in Collaboration with IVDP, Krishnagiri. 

27th November 2018 

              Tragedy struck in the wee hours of Friday, November 16. Coastal and delta districts in 

Tamil Nadu were witness to the devastation of Gaja, a severe cyclonic storm, that left in its wake, a 

trail of destruction across Cuddalore, Nagapattinam, Ramanathapuram, Thiruvarur, Thanjavur, 

Trichy, Pudukkottai, Dindigul and Puducherry. 

             A week after the tragedy, villages and hamlets that were worst-hit by the cyclone, were 

found to be still picking up the pieces. It is in this juncture Sacred Heart College (Autonomous), 

Tirupattur, responded with a novel initiative in reaching the unreached and worst hit regions. 

Identification of the Need 

             As a result of this natural catastrophe (Gaja Cyclone), many families have been suffering 

from black outs (total power failure) for many days and some weeks. While there are many NGO’s 

and Corporate institutions aiding in the disbursement of food, clothing and other materials, Sacred 

Heart College felt the immediate need in providing basic lighting facilities to such cyclone struck 

families. 

Plan of Action 

                  With the able guidance of Rev. Dr. C. Antony Raj, the Rector/Secretary of the college 

along with Rev. Dr. D. Maria Antony Raj, the Principal, a team of two Faculty members, viz., Dr. S. 

Paul Raj, HoD of Social Work and Rev. Fr. Henry Daniel Ambrose, Director, Extension Services 

along with four student representatives viz., Sr. Jeeva, Ms. Raj Praveena, Mr. Arun Kumar and Mr. 

Sudhkar visited ‘Thoppu Kollai’ in Pudukottai on 27th November 2018 and executed the operation. 

Reaching the Unreached 

                   The team was able to see the mass damage caused by the Gaja Cyclone to the houses of 

the victims. One cannot assure the timeline for these victims to get back to normalcy. Proving its love 

for mankind and in keeping with the vision and mission of St. Don Bosco, Sacred Heart College as 

part of its ISR (Institutional Social Responsibility) along with help of the Salesian Community of 

Don Bosco Youth Village, Keeranur, reached out in lending a helping hand to this cyclone hit 

district. This initiative saw the noble contribution of Rs. 5,00,000/- by the students and with equally 

met contributions by the IVDP (Integrated Village Development Project) of Krishnagiri. Thanks to 

Mr. Kulandai Francis, the Founder –Director, IVDP, Krishnagiri and to D’Light for their gesture in 

providing the articles in a discounted price.  

 




